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PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE

Lost Property


We are drowning under lost property at present! Tomorrow afternoon
(Friday) we will spread all our lost property out on the turf beside the
Mihaere Drive entrance for parents and students to take a look at.
Anything that is left over will be washed and either donated to a second-
hand shop in town or put onto our free uniform rack. Please note that
there are at least ten secondary jerseys or cardigans in the lost property,
so if your young person is missing theirs, please come and take a look
tomorrow.

COMMUNITY NOTICES
Kelvin Kids - After School Care
FREE Conjunctivitis Service at your Local Pharmacy



Dear Parents, Caregivers and Whānau,


Let me start by sharing with you a Bible verse that I found really encouraging this week:


Romans 15:13 May the God of hope fill you with all joy and peace as you trust in him, so that you may

overflow with hope by the power of the Holy Spirit.



This week has been another good solid week of heads down, tails up, plain ‘ole hard work at our
school. I’m proud of our students and the way they have settled into term 3, determined to do as best
they possibly can with their studies.


It was great to see so many Primary parents in school on Tuesday and Wednesday this week, meeting
with teachers to discuss their children’s progress so far this year. It’s hard to believe that this is the first
opportunity we have had this year for the Primary parents to meet with their teachers!

Uniform


Just a couple of reminders:



1. The secondary optional black jacket can be worn to and from school, but it must not replace the
cardigan, jersey or blazer in the classroom and around the school. On cold days the jersey or
cardigan must be worn over the top of the white shirt or blouse.

2. The regulation footwear for years 1-10 is black leather lace-up shoes or black leather buckle
shoes or black leather look sneakers. No coloured sports shoes are permitted.



School Photos



https://s.smore.com/u/db2f/b1eb42675560a52369e3bf06388ac774.jpeg


SCHOOL NOTICES

Can parents please ensure that all students have the correct school uniform in preparation for this
day. This includes:



Primary

Cornerstone polar fleece jacket
Correct black shoes (not coloured sneakers)



Secondary

A red school jersey/cardigan
Optional school blazer with tie for year 11-13 students
Clean black leather shoes (not coloured sneakers)

Massey and UCOL Open Days this week


This week a large number of our year 10-13 students got to visit the
UCOL and Massey University Open Days to look at a wide range of
exciting tertiary study opportunities here in Palmerston North. A
huge thank you to our careers advisor Mr Carl McIntyre for
organising this opportunity for our students.

Parenting Seminar with Nathan Wallis coming up soon


On Thursday 25th August 7:30pm - 9:00pm in the gym, our school will hosting a parenting seminar
with Nathan Wallis. Nathan is the host of the documentary “All in the Mind”, and co-host of the TV
Series “The Secret life of Girls”. We are excited to have Nathan share his fantastic knowledge around
the Human Brain - An Instruction Manual, with us. See the ad later in this newsletter for how to buy
tickets to this event.


Have a great weekend!
Chris Mitchell
Principal
Email: principal@cornerstone.ac.nz

Job Vacancies - Cleaners Wanted
Opportunity to join the cleaning team at Cornerstone. We are
seeking a cleaning supervisor for 3.5 hours per afternoon and also
relief cleaners to be available on call as and when required. If you
would like to find out more about this role please contact Vicki
Scoggins vickis@cornerstone.ac.nz

Closing Date For Applications for 2023 Enrolments
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Student of the Week Certificates
Congratulations to the following students who received the Student of
the Week Certificate.


Aroha
A1: Harrison, Enzo and Luca
A3: Liam and Luke
A4: Noah H and Oliver (week 1)
A4: Noah L and Leah (week 2)


Manahau
D2: Oscar and Melody
D3: Levi and Janco
D5: Roy and Helena
D6: Ella and Joshua

School Photos - Thursday 11th August
A reminder that our School Class Photos and Individual Photos (for
those who have ordered) will be taken on Thursday 11th August.


Family Photos (for those who have ordered) will be taken on Friday 12th
August in C1 from 9.10am. If you have ordered a Family Photo and you
have a child attending Mathex, please let Mrs Yates at the office know so
we can try to fit them into the photo schedule.



Photo order envelopes have gone home with each student for parents/caregivers to fill out and return
to school by Monday 8th August. One envelope per child. Spare envelopes can be collected from the
school office.

Applications for 2023 enrolment close at 4.30pm on Monday 5th September 2022. Details about the
likely number of places available for preference students who live outside zone 1 are outlined on our
enrolment processes page. Priority for these places will be allocated in the order set out in the school's
enrolment scheme. The enrolment scheme may be viewed online, or a copy collected from reception.

Primary Cornerstone Awards Assembly
- Wednesday 10th August
There will be a Primary Cornerstone Awards assembly on
Wednesday 10th August at 2pm in the school gym. Parents and
whanau are welcome to attend.

https://www.cornerstone.ac.nz/enrolment-overview/
https://www.cornerstone.ac.nz/enrolment-scheme/
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Payment can be made online (details on the envelope) or by cash returned in the envelope (correct
change please). Please fill out ALL of the information on the envelope. Please put students LifeLab
(not classroom) for Year 7-13. All class photos for Year 7-11 will be taken in their LifeLabs. Year 12
and 13's will be taken in their year groups only.

Nathan Wallis Parenting Seminar - Thursday 25th August



CFG Quiz Night - Saturday 27th August





Math Homework Club
Mrs Anderson and Mr Bell invite Year 9 and 10 students to come and do your math homework in H5
after school on Tuesdays at 3.15 - 4pm. Bring your friends, have some food, get help if stuck.


Below is a photo of the Math Homework Club in action this week.



Secondary School Gardens
You may have noticed that our secondary school gardens have been
revamped. We would like to express our thanks to Harrisons Garden
World (Feilding and Waikanae) for their generous discount on the
plants.

https://s.smore.com/u/fedf/a4a6081eeef046706320c1d72d35f3c5.jpeg


Newpaper Wanted
The art department would appreciate any donations of unwanted
newspapers. Thank you.

SPORTS NOTICES

Scholastic Book Club #5
The next Scholastic Book Club brochure for the year (#5) is available
now. Orders can be placed online only. Orders for free delivery to
school close at the end of week 3. View the brochure on the
Scholastic website or a paper copy can be collected from the
student side of the school office shortly. Any questions? See Mrs
Sutherland in D3 or email janes@cornerstone.ac.nz Thank you!

Prayer Group
Parents and whānau are warmly invited to join our prayer group.
This group meets between 9:00am and 9:30am on Monday
mornings to lift the school and community before the Lord in prayer.
Please join us in the Meeting Room off the main office reception
area.

Please Support Our Valued Sponsors
Please support Streetwise Coffee and Mouthwater Coffee Company, valued sponsors of Cornerstone’s
Positive Behaviour for Learning (PB4L) programme!
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UPCOMING EVENTS

2022 TERM DATES

Badminton Manawatu - Shuttle Time NZ Term 3

Cook Islands Language Week - Monday 1 August - Friday 5 August

Primary Cornerstone Awards Assembly - Wednesday 10 August - 2pm
School Photos - Thursday 11 August
Family Photos - Friday 12 August
Senior Ball (Year 12-13) - Saturday 13 August - 7pm - 11pm
Year 7 & 8 Immunisations - Monday 15 August
Teacher Only Day - Tuesday 23 August
BOT Meeting - Tuesday 23 August - 6.30pm
Nathan Wallis Parenting Seminar - Thursday 25 August - 7.30pm - 9pm - School Gym
Inter-Tribe Bible Quiz - Friday 26 August
CFG Quiz Night - Saturday 27 August - 6.30pm - 9.30pm

Term 3: Monday 25th July - Friday 30th September

Term 4: Monday 17th October - Friday 16th December (Finish at 12pm)



COMMUNITY NOTICES

Kelvin Kids - After School Care
We have our very own onsite after school care programme here at
Cornerstone from Monday to Friday 3pm - 6pm.
We have been operating for 4 years and love serving our community. Our
staff have a heart for working with children, whilst honouring God. We
love what we do, and would love to meet with you.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Chantelle on 021
038 2661.

Cost: $21 per afternoon. This includes afternoon tea, homework, crafts
and activities.

We are Oscar approved.

Translate the School Newsletter to your
own Language via School App
If English is not your first language, you can now translate our
school newsletter to your own language:



1. Go into the School App (if you don't have this, please see the
bottom of this newsletter for further instructions).

2. Click on newsletters.

3. Click on the newsletter you would like to view.

4. Click on the person icon on the bottom right.
5. Click on translate newsletter.
6. Click on the down arrow and select the language you would like

it translated to.

FREE Conjunctivitis Service at your Local Pharmacy
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myKindo - One page guide for families Cornerstone Christian
- electronic version (003).pdf
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Contact Us

119 Mihaere Drive, Kelvin Grov… office@cornerstone.ac.nz

+64 6 356 7326 cornerstone.ac.nz/
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